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Your Probus Calendar 
 
 

Jan. 14 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
Port Hope Rec. Ctr. (PHRC) 
Speaker: LCol. Dany Poitras, CD, 
Commanding Officer, 424 
Transport and Rescue Squadron 

Jan. 19 Euchre – 1:30 PM at the Ruth 
Clarke Ctr.  
Contact: Joyce Ferguson  

Jan. 20 Games Day & Pot Luck Lunch  
12 noon-4 PM at the PHRC 
Contact: Gary Chadwick 

Jan. 26 Pub Night – 6 PM at the Beamish 
House Pub on John St.  Contact: 
George Grimes #885-1594 

Jan. 28 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
PHRC. 
Members Speed Intro “Who Am I” 

Jan. 28 Lunch Bunch – 12 Noon at the 
Railside Restaurant. Contact: 
Joan O’Grady #419-0360 

Jan. 29 Appies & Drinks – 2 to 5 PM at 
Garry & Betty Curtis, 20 Jefferies 
St., Port Hope #885-5304 

Feb. 1 Bowling – 1:30 PM at the North-
shore Lanes, Northumberland 
Mall, Cob. Contact: Bob Gibson 

Feb. 2 Euchre – 1:30 PM 

Feb. 11 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
PHRC – Valentines Day music with 

Todd Kalisz “Dancing Bee Honey” 

Feb. 24 Rovers – 5:45 PM at Zepo’s 
Restaurant (Greek), 43 Walton St. 

 

MARCH 
 

 

PROBUS MONTH 
 

 
 

 
Sign up for many of the above 
events at our sign-up table 

 

 

 
 

Winning “Lexophiles" 
“Lexophile" is a word used to describe those 
that have a love for words, such as "you can 
tune a piano, but you can't tuna fish", or "to 
write with a broken pencil is pointless." A 
competition to see who can come up with the 
best lexophiles is held every year in an 
undisclosed location.  
 

* When fish are in schools, they sometimes 
take debate.  
* A thief who stole a calendar got twelve 
months.  
* When the smog lifts in Los Angeles U.C.L.A.  
* The batteries were given out free of charge.  
* A dentist and a manicurist married. They 
fought tooth and nail. 
* A will is a dead giveaway.  
* With her marriage, she got a new name and 
a dress.  
* A boiled egg is hard to beat. 
* When you've seen one shopping center 
you've seen a mall.  
* Police were summoned to a daycare center 
where a three-year-old was resisting a rest.  
* Did you hear about the fellow whose entire 
left side was cut off?   He's all right now.  
* A bicycle can't stand alone; it's just two tired.  
* When a clock is hungry it goes back four 
seconds. 
* The guy who fell onto an upholstery machine 
is now fully recovered.  
* He had a photographic memory which was 
never developed.  
* When she saw her first strands of grey hair 
she thought she'd dye. 
* Acupuncture is a jab well done. That's the 
point of it. 
And the cream of the twisted crop:  
* Those who get too big for their pants will be 
totally exposed in the end. 
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Last Meeting of 2015 
 

 
June, with lots of funnies, and so dressed for 

the occasion 
 

 
Garry, trying out the milk bag mat made by 

the Helping Hands Cobourg group. 

 

 

 

 

 
Leslie won the draw for the beautiful table 

centre. This was originally won by Eileen 

Mountain at our Christmas Lunch who donated 

it back to the club. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plant a 

seed of 

friendship 
 

Reap a 

bouquet of 

happiness 
 

 
OUR  FESTIVE  MEMBERS 
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Helping Hands – Cobourg 
 

   This group started in February, 2014 and their 

mandate is “People Helping People”.  

   It all started with Nancy Bailey who wanted to try 

to get no longer needed items from people and give 

them to people that needed them. Nancy had been 

involved with Kawartha Mission in Lindsay and got 

the idea from them. Initially, she contacted Carol 

Carman who was crocheting milk bag mats. Carol 

then brought in Lynn Rogalski to their first 

meeting. They all thought Nancy’s idea was 

wonderful so they formed a team, came up with a 

plan and then put that plan into action as Nancy 

already knew the local, provincial, national and 

international needs. 

   They then brought in Ursula Silk, another person 

in the area already involved in similar work of 

filling the less fortunate’s needs.  

   It was not long before they were receiving both 

goods and volunteer help. The difficulty was that 

they had no storage and no meeting place. Ursula 

then stepped in and invited the group to use her 

house as a work base to weave milk bags, sew items 

and knit. That ‘work bee’ group now meets twice a 

month and has approximately 15 people each time. 

This is a great social occasion with lots of  inter-

esting conversation and exchanges of ideas.   

    They now make the milk bag mats (as the bags 

are treated they deter insects), sanitary napkins, and 

put together bags of miscellaneous items such as 

soap, shampoo, tooth- paste, etc., which they give 

to the homeless and new mothers. The knitters 

make hats, mitts, scarves, baby sweaters and other 

baby items. The sewers make diapers, baby under-

shirts, receiving blankets, pillows and more. The 

list is endless. Some of the group prefer to work 

from home but many enjoy the twice a month 

meetings. 

   As you saw prior to our meeting, they now have 

their own newsletter which goes out to approx-

imately 150 names and they have way too many 

donors to count. As they have now spoken at many 

meetings for various groups, their mission to help 

the less fortunate is spreading and increasing their 

donor list. And, they have discovered that many 

areas have similar groups and they are connecting 

with them to expand their efforts. 

   Should you be interested in helping this group, 

you can contact Nancy at 289-252-2020 for more 

information. 

    

 

   Also, if you have items (some listed below) that 

you would like to donate, Roger Ingram has 

graciously offered to collect these at our meetings 

and deliver them. 
 

 
 

Kay Guernsey, Nancy Bailey, Lynn Rogalski  

and Carol Carmen 

On the table are examples of the many 

items they make, collect and then donate.  
 

*********************************** 

A thank you note from Carol Carmen 

sent to President Bob Gibson after the 

meeting: 

“Thanks very much, Bob, for the 

opportunity to speak to your group.  We 

enjoyed it and they were a very welcoming 

group of people.  Thanks also for all the 

donations and the gift.  We will put it all to 

good use.  Carol” 
 

*********************************** 

Some of the items they collect: 

 Flannelette sheets 

 Gently used women and children’s clothing 

 Milk bags 

 Yarn and material 

 Blankets and bedding 

 Diapers – sizes 5 and 6 

 Campbell soup labels 

 Pop can and tabs 

 Stamps 

 Medical supplies 

 Cash donations 

 And so much more. 

 

If you have something you’re not using and not sure 

if they can use it, call Nancy – she’ll know. 
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SHARE THE WEALTH WINNERs 

 

 

December 10   Sally M cCracken   $38.50  

 January/February 
CATERERS 

Jan. 14 
Captain: Betty Curtis 
Helpers: Garry Curtis 
  Carol Patterson 
  Anthony Skinner  
Jan. 28 
Captain: Julie Rondeau 
Helpers: Marcel Rondeau 
  Liz Linton 
  Garnet Birney 
Feb. 11 
Captain: Volunteer Needed  
Helpers: Willie Jakobi 
  Rosalie Jakobi 
Feb. 25 
Captain: Yvonne Workman 
Helpers: Glen Workman 
  Steve Snell 
  Joan Little 
 

“Step Up to the Plate” 
Volunteers are needed to help set up 

refreshments at our meetings.  

PS: Anyone and everyone can do this! 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
GANARASKA VALLEY PROBUS CLUB 

EXECUTIVE 2015 – 2016 
 

PRESIDENT:             Bob Gibson 

905.342.5777                 rgibson8@gmail.com  
 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Susan Snider 

905.885.4148  susan.snider@hotmail.com   
 

PAST PRESIDENT:          Ray Williams 

905.885.4309              ray.williams.ca@gmail.com  
 

SECRETARY:   Julie Rondeau 

905.885.9356                     ronuph@gmail.com   
 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY:            Lorna Turner 

905.419.3145       lornaturner@rogers.com  
 

TREASURER:   Bruce Britton 

905.342.9508              brucebritton99@yahoo.ca  
 

DEPUTY TREASURERS: Joyce Ferguson 

905.797.2555 joycejohnf@gmail.com  

                Larry Squire  

905.885.1537        lsquire3@cogeco.ca  
 

MEMBERSHIP:  Mary Lycett 

905.885.6525                  mlycett7@gmail.com  
 

CATERING CHAIR:            Joan Bebee (Kitchen) 
905.885.1314 No Email 

         Lois Meadows (Book) 

905.885.6715  allmeadows@sympatico.ca  
 

SPEAKER PROGRAM:                 Bob Kearns  

905.885.2849 bobkearns@sympatico.ca 
 

SPEAKER PROGRAM ASST.:         Val Nippard 

905.885.6732     vnippard@sympatico.ca  
 

SPECIAL EVENTS:            Gary & Gail Chadwick 

905.885.0585                 gchadwickg@gmail.com 
  

COMMUNICATIONS:           Lacey Ingram 

 905.885.5724   dlaceyingram@yahoo.ca  
 

COMMUNICATIONS  

ASSISTANT:                  Volunteer Needed 

 

 

  

GANARASKA CURRENTS 
 

http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/ganaraska_news.htm 

Go to this website to see our and other 
Probus Clubs, newsletters. 

 

NEW BEGINNINGS 
 

Each chapter that is ending 
Leads us to a new beginning 
The past that we are leaving 

Means a future we are winning 
Each change that fills the present 
Sets the stage for our tomorrow, 

And how we meet each challenge 
Helps determine joy or sorrow 

In every new beginning 
Spirit plays a vital part 

We must approach tomorrow 
With a strong and steady heart 

So as we turn the corner 
Let all apprehension shed 

And fill our hearts with confidence 
As we proceed ahead. 

by Bruce B. Wilmer 
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